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The Board of Trustees, students, and staff thank you all so much for your wonderful support! We couldn’t do it without you!

Justin Allen

Janet Andress

John & Robin Armstrong

Rick & Sharon Arquilla

Julie Back

Ron Back 

Julie Baughman

Judith Bausher

Linda & Rick Baxter

Mike & Kathy Benken

Rick & Ellen Block

David & Cynthia Blocksom

Matt & Karie Bolan

John Bossert

JP & Cheryl Brackman

Sandy Brady

Jim & Jan Brandt

John & Patsy Bressler

Cathy & Tom Brinkman

Timothy Brokamp

Albert & Marian Brown

Fred Burck

Mark & Jane Burke

Ken Bussel, Jr.

Albert Cash

Patti Clark-Vierling

Loren & Barbara Cohen

Michael & Tucker Coombe

Adele Craft

Rob & Beth Craft

Jim Crosset

Lucy Davis

Paul & Maggie Davis

Al Dierckes

Paul Duplace

Richard & Kay Eby

Rick & Elizabeth Findlay

Carl & Joyce Fischer

Barbara Fitch

Tammi & Mike Flaherty

Brett & Suzy Foley

Bruce & Irmgard Freeman 

Dick Freeman

George Galanes

Alan Gast

Michael & Amy Geers

Tom & Arden Geers

Rodney & Vallie Geier

Sudie Geier

Bill & Louise Gioielli

Arlene Golembiewski

Drewry Gores

Diane & Jerry Govert

Jeff Groenke & Nancy Swanson

Richard Groth

Deborah Hall

Bruce Hamilton

Matt & Trish Hannahan

Debbie Hawthorne

Bertie Hertz

Jane Heskamp

Lona Hoff

Mary Lou Hoffar

Tim & Becky Horejs

Henry & Angela Horne

Jim Howe

Roger & Joyce Howe

Terry & Heather Howe

Steve & Nancy Hurst

Doug & Melanie Hynden

Tobi Iacano

Pam & Les Irvine

John & Barb Jaymont

Connie Johnson

Rich & Lisa Kagan

Cal & Kris Kalnow

Stewart & Ann Katz

Sha & Christeen Kelkar

Ruthie Kinder

Don & Marianne Klekamp

Jim & Molly Knecht

Bill & Liz Knodel

Susan Kreuzmann

Bruce & Libby Krone

Jim Krumme

Mike & Kathy Lepore

Christina & Randy Limes

Judy Lindner

Adam & Allison Linkhart

Bruce & Debbie Long

Dori Matson

Mike & Mary McGraw

Donna Meakin

Bill & Mary Meredith

Brad & Kara Meyers

Ellen Miller

Jennifer & Steve Millman

Joe & Patty Moeggenberg

Ann & Tom Morand

Chuck & Ginny Myer

Amity & Paul Noltemeyer

Nancy & Malott Nyhart

Rich & Debbie Oliver

David & Sara Osborn

Kevin & Libby Ott

Bob & Paula Ott

Tim & Barb Owens

Erin & Sam Pate 

Jim & Denise Patton

Ellie & Richard Paulsen

Joannie & Dick Paulsen

Bryan & Sherrie Peck

Francie & John Pepper

Jake Peters

Helen Peters

Walt & Deborah Pottschmidt

Sharon Redmond

Brian & Mary Rhame

Alison & Tom Rink

Keith & Becky Riggs

Kate & Brent Rippe

Carol Roberts

Dana & Worth Roberts

Steve & Pat Robertson

Bill & Judy Sandquist

Amy Sansbury

Jerry & Marilyn Sasson

David & Lisa Schackmann

CJ & Betsy Schmidt

Mary Ann Schmidt

Bill & Carol Schmidter

Sara Schoettmer

Mike & Digi Schueler

Henry & Cathleen Schulhoff

Chris & Jeanie Sheldon

Mary Lea Siegel

Paul & Betsy Sittenfeld

Troy Skeens

John & Mary Ellen Slauson

Bill & Joanne Sloneker

Andrew Smith

Harriet Smith

Barry Smyth

Michael Sokoloff

Bobby & Lynn Stenger

Ed & Betty Stenger

Bob & Michelle Stephens

John & Kathy Stineman

Tom & Nancy Storey

Ed & Marilyn Strelau

George & Linda Strietmann

John & Charlotte Tafaro

Mary Tanke

Abbot & Josie Thayer

John & Debbie Tisdel

Woody Uible

Randy & Adrianne Underhill

Nancy VandenBerg

Lorraine Venters

Gary & Tina Volz

Natalia Votaw

Erik & Molly Waldron

Pat & Jane Walsh

Patrick & Martha Walsh

Gary Weber

Ben & Judy Wells

Frank & Rosemary Welsh

Mary West

Polly Whittaker

Michael & Elizabeth Wilhelm

Anne Wilson

Judith Wolter

Geoff & Deborah Wyght

Peter & Jaye Yorio

Organizations and Foundations

Agnes Nordloh Charitable Trust

ASPIRE – Cincinnati Public Schools- 
Adult Education

BB Riverboats

Charles Dater Foundation

Chipotle Mexican Grill

Cincinnati Museum Center 

Cincinnati Nature Center

Cincinnati Playhouse in the Park

Cincinnati Zoo

City Barbeque

Contemporary Cabinetry East

Cooper’s Hawk

Crosset Family Fund 

Dewey’s Pizza

Flerlage Foundation

George B. Riley Trust

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church

Grace M. Harvey Charitable Trust

Graeter’s

Hafner & Sons

Heskamp Printing Company

Hardedge Tool, Inc.

Holy Trinity Church Kenwood

Hyde Park Painting & Carpentry

Ivy Hills Country Club

J. Fredrick & Helen B. Vogel Trust

Jake’s Automotive, Inc.

Kendra Scott

Kennedy Charitable Trust

Knox Presbyterian Church

Kroger Rewards

L & L Nippert Charitable Foundation 

Louise Taft Semple Foundation

Marge & Charles Schott Foundation

Mellott & Mellott, PLL

Myers Y. Cooper Company

Network For Good – FaceBook Giving

Newport Aquarium

Agnes Nordloh Charitable Trust

Oxford Financial Partners

Fifth Third Insurance

Richard M. Block Family Foundation

Roto-Rooter Services Company

Ruth & Robert Conway Foundation

SC Ministry Foundation

Siena Capitol LLC

Tel-Vac Environmental

The Myers Y Cooper Company

Theatre Management Corp.

Virginia K. Weston Assistance Fund

Of The Greater Cincinnati Foundation

William P. Anderson Foundation

Please inform us if you do not wish to be listed, and you will remain anonymous
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Director’s Annual Report-    


       We were on our way to completing another wonderful year at The East End Adult Education Center, when we were forced to close due to the Corona Virus. We served 181 students last school year in our Educational  Program, our Computer Lab and our Career Support Program. Since closing last March, we have offered an online course to all of our current students and students from the community. 50 students have signed up and are currently working on their GED lessons online.  We are also holding in person tutoring at the Center. We have about 15 students coming to the Center for instruction. As you know, we are the only GED school that gives a Kaplan GED Book to each of our GED students. We graduated 20 students last school year, and have 3 Graduates so far this year.      


       Fundraising for last year was very successful.  Most of our longtime supporters and grantors were very generous. Our Sixth Annual Golf Outing is coming up on October 18th.  Our Sponsors this year are: Gold Sponsors – Paul, Terri and Bayley Hogan with Contemporary Cabinetry East.  Silver Sponsor is The Terry Craft Family in Memory of Terry Craft. 


The Hole Sponsors are Gary & Tina Volz, Jake Peters with Jake’s Automotive, Pat & Jane  Walsh, Jim & Jan Brandt, Erik Christman with Oxford Financial Partners, Brett & Susan Foley with Diamond Envelope, Matt & Trisha Hannahan, Mike & Mary McGraw and Family,  Mary Ann Schmidt, Joe McCauley with Tele-Vac Environmental, Nancy VandenBerg, and Natalia Votaw. The Golf Outing last year was very well attended and everyone who participated really enjoyed it.  We made $5,000 on the Event.     


        Due to the Corona Virus, we cancelled our Annual Celebration at The Urban Grill.  A letter was sent to all of the donors who have supported our Annual Celebration in the past. We usually raise $20,000, but we were only able to raise $10,000 from the “Stay at Home and Stay Safe” Fundraiser. We hope to be able to hold the Annual Celebration at The Urban Grill in the spring. 


        We are so thankful to all of our tutors and donors; we couldn’t do what we do without 


you! You are helping so many individuals make improvements to their lives! 





Thank you again so very much for all of your support!      


    


Annual Achievements for 2019-2020 School Year:


181 Students were served.


76 students were served through our GED/ Literacy program.


105 students were served in our computer lab.


20 students received their GED Diplomas.	


46 students worked while attending school.


23 students were 16 to 20 years of age.


45 students were 21 to 40 years of age.


7 students were 41 to 60 years of age.


1 student was 61 to 75 years of age.


Income for 8/1/19 – 7/31/20 - $203,713.98


Expenses for 8/1/19 – 7/31/20 - $170,768.91


Expenses for Program Services - $136,713.98, for Management and General - $28,000.00 and for Fundraising - $39,000.


Donated Stock Value - $21,689.95


Fund Balance as of 7/31/20 - $120,092.36


Total assets as of 07/31/20 - $147,326.42























                                                                                                                


                                                                                  Adele M. Craft, Executive Director                        





               





   The East End Adult Education Center
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Student Corner





Marsha Schulze


Marsha started in our program when she was 15 years old. She dropped out of school because she was bullied by her classmates.  She decided that she could concentrate better if she could work on her GED studies in a smaller classroom with one on one help.  She worked hard all year long, and when she turned 16 in May, she passed all of the tests on her first try!  She was so grateful to Mike Flaherty who helped her with math, Mary Ann Schmidt who helped her with her reading skills, and Mary McGraw who helped her with her writing skills.  Her parents were very thankful that we could help Marsha achieve her GED goal! Currently, she is working with a cleaning company in order to save money to go to college.  We are very proud of her success!





Eric Murphy


Dakohta Rincon


David Sims


Samantha Steele�Vincent Stoll�Benjamin Velazquez


Seth Wisdom








Rachael Chambers


Paul Cunningham


Kandace Dooley�Allison Elliott


Avielle Gillespie


Katheryn Harris








Arzella Hatfield


Tabitha Jones


Micah Joy


Jasmin Legan


Samantha Marshall�Nick McFarland�Seth Mundy








Benjamin Velazquez


Ben enrolled in both the day and night classes in order to work around his hectic work schedule.  He works for Trinitas Ventures Construction Company as a Field Superintendant at least 60 hours a week. In order to keep his job, he needed his GED.  For his company, he would travel around the US overseeing the construction of university buildings.  With this type of work, his time in Cincinnati was limited.  He was on a time crunch to get finished, knowing that he had a job waiting for him in Washington.  He would come in around his work schedule and dedicate his free time to GED prep.  Currently, he is en route to Bloomington to work on the facilities at Indiana University.    He stated that the tutoring that he received has helped him with his communication skills via email with his supervisor.  Ben wants to send a big thank you to Jim Howe who would tutor Ben during the night sessions.





Graduate Spotlight





2019 – 2020 Graduates
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Board of Directors


												


Mary Ann Schmidt – President


Tom Geers – Vice President


Natalia Votaw – Treasurer


Digi Schueler – Secretary


Jan Brandt


Sr. Mary Kay Bush


Elizabeth Findlay


Irmgard Freemen


Alan Gast


Arlene Golembiewski


Matt Hannahan


Debbie Hawthorne


Jim Howe


Samuel Pate


David Schackmann


Gary Volz


Adele M. Craft – Executive Director





Honorary Board


Debbi Alsfelder * Julie Baughman* Amy Geers * Sr. Maureen Heverin * Joe Moeggenberg


* Tom Running * Mary Ellen Slauson * Barri VandeStadt 


Staff 


Adele Craft * Mary McGraw * Ann Speed * Martha Walsh * Ben Wheeler





Our Mission, as a 501(c)(3) charitable organization, is to provide quality educational programs for the residents of Greater Cincinnati,


aimed at increasing students’ basic literacy, academic, computer, and job skills.  We are now an official GED Testing Site. Everyone is welcome and classes are free.





Visit our website! � HYPERLINK "http://www.eastendadulteducationcenter.org" �www.eastendadulteducationcenter.org�













































































Digi Schueler


Barri VandeStadt


Paul Vanderbosch


Gene Wilson


Adele M. Craft – Executive Director





Honorary Board


Debbi Alsfelder * Frank Andress * Bruce Martin *Tom Neyer  


Connie Razor * Mary Ellen Slauson * Ed Wilson


Staff


Karen Carson * Tess Hawk * David King * Josh Petit


Ann Speed * Debbie Tisdel * Michelle Thumann





Our Mission, as a 501(c)(3) charitable organization, is to provide quality educational programs for the residents of the 


East End and surrounding areas, aimed at increasing students’ basic literacy, academic, computer, and job skills.  


Visit our website! � HYPERLINK "http://WWW.EEAEC.COM" ��WWW.EEAEC.COM�








Volunteer Tutors  


Thank you again so very much for your invaluable assistance!





Tom Running


David Schackmann


Mary Ann Schmidt


Chris Sheldon


Ed Strelau


Tom Wheeler


Polly Whitaker








Sandy Brady


Paul DuPlace


Mike Flaherty


Tom Geers


Debbie Hawthorne


Jim Howe


Sr. Mary Morley


Becky Riggs
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